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APPENDIX 5: SUMMARY OF REPONSES TO THE CONSULTATION 
 
POLLING DISTRICT 
 

POLLING PLACE POLLING 
STATION 

REPRESENTATIONS RECEVIED  

BLACKLEY AND BROUGHTON CONSTITUENCY 
 
CTJ Cheetham CE Primary 

School 
Staff Room  Elector: Comments on Candidate and Party campaigning 

on election day. (Out of scope of the review). 
MANCHESTER CENTRAL 
 
BDG St Anne’s Church Meeting Room Elector: satisfied with current polling place and designated 

station and would prefer to vote in person rather than by 
post as they do currently. 

CCA/CCC/CCD/CCE Central Hall 
Town Hall 
Castlefield Visitors 
Centre 
The Dance House 

Café Area 
Sculpture Hall 
Entrance Foyer 
Foyer 
 

Councillor Kevin Peel: I would like to see existing city 
centre polling stations at the town hall, Methodist centre 
on Oldham Street, Castlefield Visitors Centre (or MOSI) on 
Liverpool Road and the Dancehouse on Oxford Road 
retained. 

CCB/CCF Sheena Simon College Dance Studio Councillor Kevin Peel: I would like to see either the Village 
polling station moved from Manchester College or an 
additional polling station created at the UMIST campus on 
Sackville Street which would be much more accessible to 
the large number of residents south of Whitworth Street 
and many hundreds of students.  

MANCHESTER GORTON 
 
GSA Sunny Brow Lounge Community Room Elector: Considers current polling arrangements is 

convenient for her but may be out of the way for many 
electors within this district. Thinks the Mount Road area 
(elector previously used to vote at Gorton South 
Neighbourhood Office on Mount Road) is on several bus 
routes, more suitable after dark and more likely to 
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encourage people to vote.  
 

LEB Hawthorn Medical Centre Meeting Room Elector: satisfied with current polling place and designated 
station. Believes the polling district should be moved from 
Levenshulme ward to Fallowfield ward. (Out of scope of 
the review). 

MANCHESTER WITHINGTON 
 
Didsbury East All  Councillor Andrew Taylor: 

I am content with the current polling stations. I do not 
believe that the number of polling districts, or boundaries, 
should be altered. 

DEA St Cuthbert’s RC Primary 
School 

Main Hall Councillor Andrew Taylor: 
Requested new polling place be sourced as the current 
polling station is on one edge of a large polling district. 
Suggested exploring The Bowling Hut in Fog Lane Park or 
Withington and District Gardening Society on Kingslea 
Road. 

DEB Beaver Road Primary 
School 

Hall Councillor Bridie Adams and Councillor Andrew Simcock 
(meeting):  
Consider use of Didsbury Baptist Church as an alternative 
to the current polling place. 

DED Parrs Wood High School Parrs Wood House 
Main Entrance 

Councillor Bridie Adams and Councillor Andrew Simcock 
(meeting):  
Requested alternative arrangements to be found to 
address the polling place in DED which is felt to be 
removed from the electorate. As part of the discussion, 
requested to also review the boundaries between DED, 
DEE and DEF. In particular, to consider splitting polling 
district DED between DEE and DEF. This would then 
address concerns regarding the polling place.  
Councillor Andrew Taylor: 
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The current polling station is away from most of the 
population. Suggested investigating The Gateway Pub on 
Kingsway.  

WYTHENSHAWE AND SALE EAST CONSTITUENCY 
 
NOC Northenden Primary 

School 
Hall Councillor Mary DiMauro: satisfied with current polling 

place and designated station. 
  

 


